no sir. Chairman Slaughter asked how the lots in Knights Mill Subdivision were serviced, Mr. Fletcher
responded those are serviced by the City of Valdosta.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Borrow Pit Agreement, County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item. Mr. Fletcher stated the
Lowndes County Engineering and Public Works Department have worked together to find land in the
Naylor area near Lake Alapaha that meets the requirements for the specific soil type needed. Mr.
Fletcher stated attached is a Borrow Pit Agreement between Lowndes County and Larry & Christine
Sanders for a term of up to twelve years.

FY 2022 Juvenile Justice Incentive Grant Application, EMA Director, Ashley Tye, presented a grant
application request in the amount of $165,427.00, in Criminal Justice Coordinating Council grant
funds. Mr. Tye stated if awarded, Judge Council will use the money to fund evidence based diversion
programs for the youth in his court. Further, Mr. Tye stated this grant will support up to 32 referrals
into the program during the FY 2022 period.

GDOT Standard Utility Agreement, Lake Park Bellville Road, Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey,
presented the agreement. Mr. Stalvey stated the Georgia Department of Transportation (GDOT)
project involves the widening of Lake Park Bellville Road and requires Lowndes County Utilities to be
relocated. The total estimated cost for this project is $1,839,805.00, of which Lowndes County will be
responsible for $1,669,478.88. Chairman Slaughter asked does this utility agreement include
electrical, Mr. Stalvey responded water and sewer only. County Manager, Paige Dukes, stated related
to this item, the GEFA loan that is a part of this project is on GEFA's agenda for this week and
Commissioner Orenstein will be attending that meeting. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked if this was
out for bid, Mr. Stalvey responded it will be in June.

GDOT Standard Contract Agreement Exit 11, Ultilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the
agreement. Mr. Stalvey stated the Georgia Department of Transportation (GDOT) project involves I-
75, Exit 11 ramp improvements and requires the Lowndes County Utilities to be relocated. The total
estimated cost for this project is $172,637.00, with Lowndes County being responsible for the full
amount.

Hahira Extraterritorial Extension of Water Service, Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the
item. Mr. Stalvey stated at the April 13, 2021 regular session meeting the Commission approved
rezoning case, REZ-2021-04, (Union Station Union Road) with the City of Hahira providing water and
Lowndes County providing sewer. For Hahira to provide water service to the property, Lowndes
County needs to approve an extraterritorial extension of water service to the property. A proposed
letter from Chairman Slaughter to Mayor Cain regarding the proposed extraterritorial extension is
attached. Chairman Slaughter asked how the rates will be calculated to bill for sewer, Mr. Stalvey
stated a flat rate or possibly a meter reading can be obtained from the City of Hahira.

BID

Bid for Annual Coffee Service for County Buildings, Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented
the item with Variety Vending submitting the only bid for approximately $13,000.00. Ms. Black stated
this is a one year contract with an option to renew for two additional one year terms.



